
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

MAYOR’S MESSAGE 
More than 60 people 
representing various 
clubs attended the 
second annual 
Gannawarra Sporting 
Club Dinner, held at 
the Koondrook 
Recreation Reserve on 
25 March. 
This event was a great 
opportunity for all in attendance to network. 
The evening also provided insight into how 
to develop successful grant applications, 
with these tips to be valuable for those who 
attended as access to grants is reducing due 
to available funding.  
Kind regards, 
Mayor Garner Smith 
 

COUNCIL MEETING  
The next Meeting of Council will be held on 
Wednesday, 16 April at the Kerang Senior 
Citizens Centre, starting at 6pm. A recording 
will be available at 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/meetings no later than 
24 hours after this meeting. 
Residents can submit questions to Council 
for consideration during Question Time by 
completing a form at 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/QuestionTime by 5pm 
the day before each meeting. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

EASTER SERVICE CLOSURES  
Council services will be closed for Easter 
between Friday, 18 April 2025 and Monday, 
21 April 2025.  
For after-hours emergencies, including 
animal/livestock matters, please call Council’s 
on-call service on 0409 022 920. 
The Cohuna and Kerang transfer stations will 
be closed on Friday, 18 April 2025, and will be 
open on Sunday, 20 April 2025. 
Household waste collection services will 
continue as scheduled. 
 

 

KERANG CBD REDEVELOPMENT 
OPENING 
Celebrations will be held on Thursday, 17 April 
to mark the official opening of Stages 3 and 4 
of the Kerang CBD Redevelopment. 
The opening will occur from 4pm at Victoria 
Square. 
Various attractions will occur between 11am 
and 4.30pm thanks to Kerang Traders and 
Northern District Community Health, including 
live music, footpath trading, children’s 
activities and pop-up stalls. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

EMPLOYMENT VACANCIES 
• Maternal & Child Health Nurse - Casual 
• School Crossing Supervisor - Casual 
• Early Childhood Educator – Casual 
• Swim Instructor – Casual (school terms 

only)  
For more information, please visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/jobs 
 

IMMUNISATION SESSION 
WEDNESDAY, 16 APRIL 
COHUNA (10.30am – 12 noon) 
KERANG (4pm – 5.30pm) 
NOTE:  Bookings are essential, which can be 
made by phoning (03) 5450 9333.  For more 
details, please visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/immunisation 
 

PLANNING AN EVENT? 
Are you planning an event in the 
Gannawarra Shire? Do you need to book a 
Council-managed facility or require a permit 
to sell raffle tickets in a public place? 
If so, visit www.gsc.vic.gov.au and click on 
the Planning an Event icon. 
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COHUNA CUSTOMER SERVICE 
CENTRE, LIBRARY CLOSED 9 APRIL 
Due to planned Powercor works, Council's 
Cohuna Customer Service Centre and the 
Gannawarra Library Service's Cohuna branch 
will be closed on Wednesday, 9 April. 
Residents can access Council's Customer 
Service team in various ways on the day, 
including: 
• Phoning (03) 5450 9333 
• Emailing council@gsc.vic.gov.au 
• Visiting our Customer Service Centre at 

Kerang. 
Gannawarra Library Service members can 
access resources by visiting branches at 
Kerang and Quambatook, or online at 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/libraries  
 

ANIMAL REGISTRATION 
RENEWALS DUE 10 APRIL 
Dog and cat owners are reminded that animal 
registration payments need to be made by 
Thursday, 10 April. 
Payment can be made in person at Council’s 
Customer Service Centres, by cheque or 
money order mailed to Council, over the 
phone by phoning (03) 5450 9333 or online via 
BPAY. 
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